Attachment from Candia Safety Facility Committtee Meeting on 8/23/2022

SAFETY FACILITY HIGHLIGHTS

October 2019 - EXIT 3 Land Sale check was received.

Board of Selectmen supported the future needs of a new Police Department
' Building.

Safety Facility Committee was formed and approved with a Mission Statement.

Committee Members went to nearby Towns to view their facilities and looked for
land in Candia to meet the Town’s needs.

Committee found a parcel that would accommodate enough area for the future
needs of the Police Department, Fire Department and Highway Department.

September 2021 - Interviewed Architects & Managers for the project and chose
SMP (Sheerr McCrystal Palson) Architecture Inc. and Eckman Construction.

SMP Architect toured the Police and Fire Departments to review their current
deficiencies and what they will need in the future.

SMP Architect began to prepare the Police Department’s design plans.

\_\ October 2021 — CYAA’s Meet & Greet for Town Residents, Committee Members
. attended with information and asked for the public’s feedback.

. January 2022 - The Police Department had an Open House to view their
~ deficiencies.

' March 2022 - The Warrant Article for the purchase of land was approved by
. voters.

The Committee made the decision to add an Emergency Operations Center to the
Police Facility in order to qualify for Grants that may be available.

SMP Architects is presently preparing Candia’s future costs for the Police
Facility design plans.

Booth at Candia’s Old Home Day on August 27, 2022.

CANDIA'S FUTURE!
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Mission Statement

On 9/21/2020 the Board of Selectmen voted to form the Safety Facility
Committee due to significant deficiencies and safety concerns of Candia’s
Police Department and Fire Department. At the Annual Town Meeting in
March 2022, the voters agreed to purchase the land in order to build a
facility which would house the Police Department, Fire Department and
Highway Department. The Committee includes members from various
departments, boards and committees. Selectman Brien Brock serves as
Chairman and Police Chief Mike McGillen serves as Vice-Chair. Some of
the duties the committee has been tasked with is working with the
architects and contractors on the study, design and estimated costs of the
proposed Safety Facility.

MEMBERS

Chair - Brien Brock
Vice Chair - Mike McGillen
Mark Chalbeck
Jim Wilson
Rick Langlois
Joe Flanagan
Russ Dann
Ed Domings
Bob Stout
Dennis Hebert
Jeff Wuebbolt
Kevin Coughlin
Tom Severino
Ron Severino
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